

I vermently reject any planning application for building on the land off Oughtrington Lane.

I take issue, with the miss information that the landowners/ developers have have failed to disclose about the land and the road, Oughtrington Lane, they don't even have the plan if my home correct!

First I take issue with the photo of the bus on the footpath and closeness to school children. If the roadside footpath was taken out, as promised by WBC and the builders of the new estate off Oughtrington/ longbutt the problem would be solved, but yet again WBC have failed to ensure that the builders fulfilled their commitments by removing the roadside footpath. Remembering that this congestion only occurs for 15 minutes in the morning and 15 minutes late afternoon.

There is already is a very safe path to walk on within the housing estate and keeps school children well away from the

Rd, if the roadside path was removed the Children would have no alternative to to use the safe path.

This photograph gives a false impression of this road to scare residents,

WBC planners gave us assurances, by allowing the planning off Oughtrington Lane/ long butt we wouldnt have this problem. Easy solution, Remove the footpath. Solved!!

Secondly, the developers have fail to highlight the major oil pipe from Carrington that runs right though the middle of the field, this would cost millions to move.

Then the beauty of this land would be lost for ever, many protected animals have made this land their home, Buzzards, several species of bats and and great crested newts, not to mention the foxes, badgers etc, Migrating birds make this field their stop for resting.

It would be an awful prospect if they are allowed to build here! It would completely destroy all that nature and beauty and green belt should remain green belt!!

It's heart breaking that greed has driven this project,Once the lands gone it's gone for ever.

Lymm can't take any more houses, the Schools are full, the roads are full, Doctors are full, we don't have enought parking for the residents now, WBC have driven shoppers away from the village, so shops are closing, outrageous and ludicrous parking rules and charges, no banks or post office.

This project will destroy our village even further. Stop it now!

